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violation, contamination, liability or claim could reasonably be expected,
individually or in the aggregate, to have a Material Adverse Effect; and the
Company is not aware of any pending investigation which might lead to such a
claim.

(u)  Legal Proceedings.  Except as disclosed in the Prospectus, there are no
pending actions, suits or proceedings against or affecting the Company, any of
its subsidiaries or any of their respective properties that, if determined
adversely to the Company or any of its subsidiaries, would individually or in
the aggregate have a Material Adverse Effect, or would materially and adversely
affect the ability of the Company to perform its obligations under this
Agreement, or which are otherwise material in the context of the sale of the
Securities; and, to the Company's knowledge, no such actions, suits or
proceedings are threatened.

(v)  Financial Statements of the Company.  The financial statements of the
Company and the related notes thereto included or incorporated by reference in
the Registration Statement and the Prospectus present fairly the financial
position of the Company and its consolidated subsidiaries as of the dates shown
and their results of operations and cash flows for the periods shown, and,
except as otherwise disclosed in the Prospectus, such financial statements have
been prepared in conformity with the generally accepted accounting principles in
the United States applied on a consistent basis throughout the periods covered
thereby, and the supporting schedules included in the Registration Statement
present fairly the information required to be stated therein; and the other
financial information of the Company included in the Registration Statement and
the Prospectus has been derived from the accounting records of the Company and
its subsidiaries and presents fairly the information shown thereby.

(w)  Taxes.  The Company and its Designated Subsidiaries have timely filed all
material federal, state, local and foreign income tax returns that have been
required to be filed and have paid all taxes indicated by said returns and all
assessments received by them or any of them to the extent that such taxes have
become due and are not being contested in good faith in appropriate proceedings.
All material tax liabilities have been adequately provided for in the financial
statements of the Company.

(x)  No Material Adverse Change.  Since the date of the most recent financial
statements of the Company included in the Registration Statement and the
Prospectus, (i) there has not been any change in the capital stock or long term
debt of the Company or any of its subsidiaries, or any dividend or distribution
of any kind declared, set aside for payment, paid or made by the Company on any
class of capital stock, or any material adverse change, or any development
involving a prospective material adverse change, in or affecting the business,
properties, management, financial position, results of operations or prospects
of the Company and its subsidiaries taken as a whole; (ii) neither the Company
nor any of its subsidiaries has entered into any transaction or agreement that
is material to the Company and its subsidiaries taken as a whole or incurred any
liability or obligation, direct or contingent, that is material to the Company
and its subsidiaries taken as a whole; and (iii) neither the Company nor any of
its subsidiaries has sustained any material loss or interference with its
business from fire, explosion, flood or other calamity, whether or not covered
by insurance, or from any labor disturbance or dispute or any action, order or
decree of any court or arbitrator or governmental or regulatory authority,
except in each case of (i), (ii) and (iii) above as otherwise disclosed in the
Registration Statement and the Prospectus.

(y)  Reporting Requirements.  The Company is subject to the reporting
requirements of either Section 13 or Section 15(d) of the Securities Exchange
Act of 1934 and files reports with the Commission on the Electronic Data
Gathering, Analysis, and Retrieval (EDGAR) system.

(z)  Independent Accountants.  PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP, who have certified
certain financial statements of the Company and its subsidiaries are independent
public accountants with respect to the Company and its subsidiaries as required
by the Securities Act.

(aa) No Undisclosed Relationships.  No relationship, direct or indirect, exists
between or among the Company or any of its subsidiaries, on the one hand, and
the directors, officers, stockholders, customers or suppliers of the Company or
any of its subsidiaries, on the other, that is required by the Securities Act to
be described in the Registration Statement and the Prospectus and that is not so
described.

(bb) Compliance With ERISA.  Each employee benefit plan, within the meaning of
Section 3(3) of the Employee Retirement Income Security Act of 1974, as amended
("ERISA"), that is maintained, administered or contributed to by the Company or
any of its affiliates for employees or former employees of the Company and its
affiliates has been maintained in compliance with its terms and the requirements
of any applicable statutes, orders, rules and regulations, including but not
limited to ERISA and the Internal Revenue Code of 1986, as amended (the "Code");
no prohibited transaction, within the meaning of Section 406 of ERISA or Section
4975 of the Code, has occurred with respect to any such plan excluding
transactions effected pursuant to a statutory or administrative exemption; and
for each such plan that is subject to the funding rules of Section 412 of the





comments from the Commission relating to the Registration Statement or any other
request by the Commission for any additional information; (iv) of the issuance
by the Commission of any order suspending the effectiveness of the Registration
Statement or preventing or suspending the use of any Preliminary Prospectus or
the Prospectus or the initiation or threatening of any proceeding for that
purpose; (v) of the occurrence of any event within the Prospectus Delivery
Period as a result of which the Prospectus as then amended or supplemented would
include any untrue statement of a material fact or omit to state a material fact
required to be stated therein or necessary in order to make the statements
therein, in the light of the circumstances existing when the Prospectus is
delivered to a purchaser, not misleading; and (vi) of the receipt by the Company
of any notice with respect to any suspension of the qualification of the
Securities for offer and sale in any jurisdiction or the initiation or
threatening of any proceeding for such purpose; and the Company will use its
reasonable best efforts to prevent the issuance of any such order suspending the
effectiveness of the Registration Statement, preventing or suspending the use of
any Preliminary Prospectus or the Prospectus or suspending any such
qualification of the Securities and, if any such order is issued, will obtain as
soon as possible the withdrawal thereof.

(e)  Ongoing Compliance of the Prospectus.  If during the Prospectus Delivery
Period (i) any event shall occur or condition shall exist as a result of which
the Prospectus as then amended or supplemented would include any untrue
statement of a material fact or omit to state any material fact required to be
stated therein or necessary in order to make the statements therein, in the
light of the circumstances existing when the Prospectus is delivered to a
purchaser, not misleading or (ii) it is necessary to amend or supplement the
Prospectus to comply with law, the Company will immediately notify the
Underwriters thereof and forthwith prepare and, subject to paragraph (c) above,
file with the Commission and furnish to the Underwriters and to such dealers as
the Representative may designate, such amendments or supplements to the
Prospectus as may be necessary so that the statements in the Prospectus as so
amended or supplemented will not, in the light of the circumstances existing
when the Prospectus is delivered to a purchaser, be misleading or so that the
Prospectus will comply with law.

(f)  Blue Sky Compliance.  The Company will qualify the Securities for offer and
sale under the securities or Blue Sky laws of such jurisdictions as the
Representative shall reasonably request and will continue such qualifications in
effect so long as required for distribution of the Securities; provided that the
Company shall not be required to (i) qualify as a foreign corporation or other
entity or as a dealer in securities in any such jurisdiction where it would not
otherwise be required to so qualify, (ii) file any general consent to service of
process in any such jurisdiction or (iii) subject itself to taxation in any such
jurisdiction if it is not otherwise so subject.

(g)  Earning Statement.  The Company will make generally available to its
security holders and the Representative as soon as practicable an earning
statement that satisfies the provisions of Section 11(a) of the Securities Act
and Rule 158 of the Commission promulgated thereunder covering a period of at
least twelve months beginning with the first fiscal quarter of the Company
occurring after the "effective date" (as defined in Rule 158) of the
Registration Statement.

(h)  Available Common Shares.  The Company will reserve and keep available at
all times, free of preemptive rights, the full number of Common Shares issuable
upon conversion of the Securities.
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(l)  Exchange Listing.  The Company will use all reasonable efforts to list,
subject to notice of issuance, the Securities and the Common Shares issuable on
conversion of the Securities on the Stock Exchange.

     5.   Conditions of Underwriters' Obligations.  The obligation of each
Underwriter to purchase the Firm Securities on the First Closing Date and the
Optional Securities to be purchased on each Optional Closing Date as provided
herein is subject to the performance by the Company of its covenants and other
obligations hereunder and to the following additional conditions:

(a)  Registration Compliance; No Stop Order.  If a post-effective amendment to
the Registration Statement is required to be filed under the Securities Act,
such post-effective amendment shall have become effective, and the
Representative shall have received notice thereof, not later than 5:00 P.M., New
York City time, on the date hereof; no order suspending the effectiveness of the
Registration Statement shall be in effect, and no proceeding for such purpose
shall be pending before or threatened by the Commission; the Prospectus shall
have been timely filed with the Commission under the Securities Act and in
accordance with Section 4(a) hereof; and all requests by the Commission for
additional information shall have been complied with to the reasonable
satisfaction of the Representative.

(b)  Representations and Warranties.  The representations and warranties of the
Company contained herein shall be true and correct on the date hereof and on and
as of each Closing Date; and the statements of the Company and its officers made
in any certificates delivered pursuant to this Agreement shall be true and
correct on and as of such Closing Date.

(c)  No Downgrade.  Subsequent to the execution and delivery of this Agreement,
(i) no downgrading shall have occurred in the rating accorded any securities
issued or guaranteed by the Company or any of its subsidiaries by any
"nationally recognized statistical rating organization", as such term is defined
by the Commission for purposes of Rule 436(g)(2) under the Securities Act and
(ii) no such organization shall have publicly announced that it has under
surveillance or review, or has changed its outlook with respect to, its rating
of any securities issued or guaranteed by the Company or any of its subsidiaries
(other than an announcement with positive implications of a possible upgrading).

(d)  No Material Adverse Change.  Subsequent to the execution and delivery of
this Agreement, no event or condition of a type described in Section 3(x) hereof
shall have occurred or shall exist, which event or condition is not described in
the Prospectus (excluding any amendment or supplement thereto) and the effect of
which in the reasonable judgment of the Representative makes it impracticable or
inadvisable to proceed with the offering, sale or delivery of the Securities on
the terms and in the manner contemplated by this Agreement and the Prospectus.

(e)  Officer's Certificate.  The Representative shall have received on and as of
each Closing Date a certificate of an executive officer of the Company who has
specific knowledge of the Company's financial matters and is reasonably
satisfactory to the Representative (i) confirming that such officer has
carefully reviewed the Registration Statement and the Prospectus and, to the
best knowledge of such officer, the representation set forth in Section 3(a)
hereof is true and correct, (ii) confirming that the other representations and
warranties of the Company in this Agreement are true and correct and that the
Company has complied with all agreements and satisfied all conditions on its
part to be performed or satisfied hereunder at or prior to such Closing Date and
(iii) to the effect set forth in paragraphs (a), (c) and (d) above.

(f)  Comfort Letters for the Company.  On the date of this Agreement and on each
Closing Date, PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP shall have furnished to the
Representative, at the request of the Company, letters, dated the respective
dates of delivery thereof and addressed to the Underwriters, in form and
substance reasonably satisfactory to the Representative, containing statements
and information of the type customarily included in accountants' "comfort
letters" to underwriters with respect to the Company's financial statements and
certain financial information contained in the Registration Statement and the
Prospectus; provided that the letter delivered on such Closing Date shall use a
"cut-off" date no more than three business days prior to such Closing Date.

(g)  Opinion of Counsel for the Company.  Robert M. Stanton, Assistant General
Counsel of the Company, shall have furnished to the Representative, at the
request of the Company, his written opinion, dated such Closing Date and
addressed to the Underwriters, in form and substance reasonably satisfactory to
the Representative, to the effect set forth in Annex B hereto.

(h)  Opinion of Special Slovakian Counsel of the Company.  Erika Csekes of
Csekes, Vilagi, Drgonec & Partners, special Slovakian counsel for the Company,
shall have furnished to the Representative, at the request of the Company, her
written opinion, dated such Closing Date and addressed to the Underwriters, in
form and substance reasonably satisfactory to the Representative, to the effect
set forth in Annex C hereto.

(i)  Opinion of Outside Counsel of the Company.  Morgan, Lewis and Bockius LLP,
counsel for the Company, shall have furnished to the Representative, at the



request of the Company, their written opinion, dated such Closing Date and
addressed to the Underwriters, in form and substance reasonably satisfactory to
the Representative, to the effect set forth in Annex D hereto.

(j)  T�





benefits received by the Company on the one hand and the Underwriters on the
other from the offering of the Securities or (ii) if the allocation provided by
clause (i) is not permitted by applicable law, in such proportion as is
appropriate to reflect not only the relative benefits referred to in clause (i)
but also the relative fault of the Company on the one hand and the Underwriters
on the other in connection with the statements or omissions that resulted in
such losses, claims, damages or liabilities, as well as any other relevant
equitable considerations.  The relative benefits received by the Company on the
one hand and the Underwriters on the other shall be deemed to be in the same
respective proportions as the net proceeds (before deducting expenses) received
by the Company from the sale of the Securities and the total underwriting
discounts and commissions received by the Underwriters in connection therewith,
in each case as set forth in the table on the cover of the Prospectus, bear to
the aggregate offering price of the Securities.  The relative fault of the
Company on the one hand and the Underwriters on the other shall be determined by
reference to, among other things, whether the untrue or alleged untrue statement
of a material fact or the omission or alleged omission to state a material fact
relates to information supplied by the Company or by the Underwriters and the
parties' relative intent, knowledge, access to information and opportunity to
correct or prevent such statement or omission.

(e)  Limitation on Liability.  The Company and the Underwriters agree that it
would not be just and equitable if contribution pursuant to this Section 6 were
determined by pro rata allocation (even if the Underwriters were treated as one
entity for such purpose) or by any other method of allocation that does not take
account of the equitable considerations referred to in paragraph (d) above.  The
amount paid or payable by an Indemnified Person as a result of the losses,
claims, damages and liabilities referred to in paragraph (d) above shall be
deemed to include, subject to the limitations set forth above, any legal or
other expenses incurred by such Indemnified Person in connection with any such
action or claim.  Notwithstanding the provisions of this Section 6, in no event
shall an Underwriter be required to contribute any amount in excess of the
amount by which the total price at which the Securities underwritten by such
Underwriter were offered to the public exceeds the amount of any damages that
such Underwriter has otherwise been required to pay by reason of such untrue or
alleged untrue statement or omission or alleged omission.  No person guilty of
fraudulent misrepresentation (within the meaning of Section 11(f) of the
Securities Act) shall be entitled to contribution from any person who was not
guilty of such fraudulent misrepresentation.  The Underwriters' obligations to
contribute pursuant to this Section 6 are several in proportion to their
respective purchase obligations hereunder and not joint.

(f)  Non-Exclusive Remedies.  The remedies provided for in this Section 6 are
not exclusive and shall not limit any rights or remedies which may otherwise be
available to any Indemnified Person at law or in equity.

     7.   Effectiveness of Agreement.  This Agreement shall become effective
upon the later of (i) the execution and delivery hereof by the parties hereto
and (ii) receipt by the Company and the Representative of notice of the
effectiveness of the Registration Statement (or, if applicable, any post-
effective amendment thereto).

     8.   Termination.  This Agreement may be terminated in the absolute
discretion of the Representative, by notice to the Company, if after the
execution and delivery of this Agreement and prior to the First or any Optional
Closing Date (i) trading generally shall have been suspended or materially
limited on or by any of the New York Stock Exchange, the American Stock
Exchange, the NASDAQ, the Chicago Board Options Exchange, the Chicago
Mercantile Exchange or the Chicago Board of Trade; (ii) trading of any
securities issued or guaranteed by the Company shall have been suspended on any
exchange or in any over-the-counter market; (iii) a general moratorium on
commercial banking activities shall have been declared by federal or New York
State authorities; or (iv) there shall have occurred any outbreak or escalation
of hostilities or any change in financial markets or any calamity or crisis,
either within or outside the United States, that, in the judgment of the
Representative, is material and adverse and makes it impracticable or
inadvisable to proceed with the offering, sale or delivery of the Securities
on the terms and in the manner contemplated by this Agreement and the
Prospectus.

     9.   Defaulting Underwriter.  (a)  If, on either the First or any Optional
Closing Date, any Underwriter defaults on its obligation to purchase the
Securities that it has agreed to purchase hereunder, the non-defaulting
Underwriters may in their discretion arrange for the purchase of such Securities
by other persons satisfactory to the Company on the terms contained in this
Agreement.  If, within 36 hours after any such default by any Underwriter, the
non-defaulting Underwriters do not arrange for the purchase of such Securities,
then the Company shall be entitled to a further period of 36 hours within which
to procure other persons satisfactory to the non-defaulting Underwriters to
purchase such Securities on such terms.  If other persons become obligated or
agree to purchase the Securities of a defaulting Underwriter, either the
non-defaulting Underwriters or the Company may postpone such Closing Date for up
to five full business days in order to effect any changes that in the opinion of
counsel for the Company or counsel for the Underwriters may be necessary in the
Registration Statement and the Prospectus or in any other document or





remain in full force and effect, regardless of any termination of this Agreement
or any investigation made by or on behalf of the Company or the Underwriters.

     13.  Certain Defined Terms.  For purposes of this Agreement, (a) except
where otherwise expressly provided, the term "affiliate" has the meaning set
forth in Rule 405 under the Securities Act; (b) the term "business day" means
any day other than a day on which banks are permitted or required to` tc倀eeq Ԁt
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due inquiry, any agreement or instrument to which the Company or any Designated
Subsidiary is a party or by which the Company or any Designated Subsidiary is
bound or to which any of the properties of the Company or any Designated
Subsidiary is subject; the Company has full power and authority to authorize,
issue and sell the Offered Securities as contemplated by this Agreement;

(ix) The Registration Statement was declared effective under the Securities Act
as of the date and time specified in such opinion, the Prospectus was filed with
the Commission pursuant to the subparagraph of Rule 424(b) specified in such
opinion on the date specified therein, and, to the best of my knowledge, no stop
order suspending the effectiveness of the Registration Statement or any part
thereof has been issued and no proceedings for that purpose have been instituted
or are pending or contemplated under the Securities Act, the Registration
Statement and the Prospectus, and each amendment or supplement thereto, as of
their respective effective or issue dates, complied as to form in all material
respects with the requirements of the Securities Act and the documents
incorporated by reference in the Registration Statement and the Prospectus, when
filed with the Commission, conformed in all material respects with the
requirements of the Exchange Act;

(x)  The descriptions in the Registration Statement and Prospectus of statutes,
legal and governmental proceedings and contracts and other documents are
accurate and fairly present the information required to be shown; and such
counsel does not know of any legal or governmental proceedings required to be
described in the Registration Statement or the Prospectus which are not
described as required or of any contracts or documents of a character required
to be described in the Registration Statement or the Prospectus or to be filed
as exhibits to the Registration Statement which are not described and filed as
required;

(xi) Each of the other Transaction Documents has been duly authorized by the
Company and, when executed and delivered in accordance with its terms by each of
the parties thereto, will constitute a valid and legally binding agreement of
the Company enforceable against the Company in accordance with its terms subject
to the Enforceability Exceptions;

(xii) Each Transaction Document conforms in all material respects to the
description thereof contained in the Registration Statement and the Prospectus;

(xiii)    There are no contracts, agreements or understandings between the
Company and any person granting such person the right to require the Company to
file a registration statement under the Securities Act with respect to any
securities of the Company or to require the Company to include such securities
with the Securities registered pursuant to the Registration Statement or with
any securities being registered pursuant to any other registration statement
filed by the Company under the Securities Act;

(xiv) The Company is not and, after giving effect to the offering and sale
of the Securities and the application of the proceeds thereof as described in
the Prospectus, will not be an "investment company" or an entity "controlled" by
an "investment company" within the meaning of the Investment Company Act; and

(xv) Neither the issuance, sale and delivery of the Securities nor the
application of the proceeds thereof by the Company as described in the
Prospectus will violate Regulation T, U or X of the Board of Governors of the
Federal Reserve System or any other regulation of such Board of Governors.

     Such counsel shall also state that he has participated in conferences with
representatives of the Company and with representatives of its independent
accountants and counsel at which conferences the contents of the Registration
Statement and the Prospectus and any amendment and supplement thereto and
related matters were discussed and, although such counsel assumes no
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delivered upon conversion in accordance with the provisions of the Securities,
will have been validly issued and will be fully paid and nonassessable,d non
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